Dear Mr Aylward,

Housing and Council Tax Benefit

I write with reference to your e-mail, which I received today and would like to confirm the following detalis to you.

You contacted our offices on the 10 February 2004 and spoke to Mrs W, to discuss your recent notifications as you found a discrepancy with the figures used.

As you are aware we have used the information provided to us by the Department of Working Pensions. At the time of your phone call we asked you to provide your current award letter from the Department 

of Working Pensions advising of the actual figures for the current year1 at this time you declined to provide these documents and stated that it was not down to you to do this and that we should contact them direct ourselves.

My colleague advised you that this would take longer; I would also like to remind you that if a claimant has a change in circumstances they should notify us within four weeks and provide proof of this, it is not down to the Council to do this for you.

We have contacted the department of Working Pensions for this information, however to date have not received a reply from them. As we do not have the correct details to calculate your entitlement 

to Housing or Council Tax Benefit, your claim has temporarily been suspended, to avoid any further Overpayments.

Once we have received confirmation of the correct assessment details from the Department of Working Pensions or yourself, we will of course reinstate your Benefit accordingly.

Should you require any additional information or if I can be of further assistance to you, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs S-J McDonnell

Benefits Team One

